
Heart of Harrogate Primary Care Network – Inaugural Meeting
Minutes meeting 30th October 2019 – St Roberts Centre, Harrogate.

Meeting opened at 18:40
Present:

Dr Moss & Partners
Claire Saunders  CS

Tricia Smith  TS

Malcolm Bottomley  MB

Mike Harris MH

Philippa Bogle PB

Kate Benito  KB

Steve Chapman  SC

Mick Leach   ML

Helen Meecham  HM
Freda Roach  FR

Paul Mancey  PM – invited by MH
The Leeds Road Practice
Andrew King  AK

Malcolm Wallis  MW

Patricia Bickerton PBT

Church Avenue Medical Group
Richard Eastoe  RE

Kingswood Surgery
Sylvia Fox  SF

Liz Walker  LW

Apologies not issued.
Item1 Welcome and introductions

As there was no elected officer PB had volunteered to open the meeting and warmly welcomed everyone to an inaugural meeting of potentially the PPG for the Heart of Harrogate PCN.  PB further suggested that in the spirit of equal collaboration, she hoped future meetings should be chaired and organised on an agreed rota basis, to help build ownership of the new network.
PB advised those present that it was hopefully the  aim of all present to be able to share information on the PPG’s that were represented and see how we could work together to be an integral part of the newly formed PCN, Heart of Harrogate as outlined in CGC documentation.  This would hopefully lead to a clearer way forward for the PPG to form and to the  sharing of best practise and ideas for the benefit of patients across all the surgeries.
CS advised those present that their e mails would be used to circulate the minutes and issues relating to the PPG.  If there was anyone who would prefer this to not be the case could they advise CS and their e mail address would be removed. (Action:  All advise CS if you do not wish for your e mail to be used.)
Item 2 Aim and expectation of HoH PCN

AK gave a presentation detailing the expectation of the CQC for PCN’s.

Numerous questions were raised, the following being a selection of the  questions asked;
TS 
Who is in the Memorandum of Understanding ?

PB 
How is the model structured

SC 
Is there more funding for the HoH?

PM 
What are the targets being set?

TS 
What is the time scale
As the work of the HoH PCN is still being developed it was not always possible to answer questions as the HoH PCN had not reached a point in its development where a clear strategy/pathway was/had been agreed so no answer was/is available.

It was confirmed that Dr. David Taylor of Dr Moss and Ptns had volunteered as Clinical Director of the PCN.

AK also confirmed that a crucial next step was to create a vision and agreed patient centred aims for the Network.

There was much discussion on the various aspects of the HoH PCN and AK tried to give as much information as possible to satisfy the questions asked.
It was agreed that the HoH PCN should be up and running by April 2020.

(Action: AK to make presentation available for PPG members to review).
Item 3.  Sharing of information re PPG activities within network Practices
PB ask the other practices to relate the work being undertaken in other.
Leeds Road

MW advised that they do a lot of face to face meetings at the Surgery with patients.  The PPG promotes various aspects that have been agreed with the Practice, e.g.  on-line registration, carrying out reviews with patients and relating any issues of patients back to the Practice management.
Kingswood
Had at one time met every 2/3 months but with various challenges to members of the PPG meetings had not been on a regular basis.  This was going to be addressed and the formation of the HOH PPG  would help stimulate interest in picking this up again.  Whilst they had been active they also carried out face to face exchanges with patients at the surgery and had found this identified issues for the Practice and had in some cases improved the experience of the patients. This had raised the question of waiting times once patients had arrived at  the surgery.  When the receptionist told patients of hold ups in an ongoing manner this had reduced the angst that had been expressed by patients. (Action All around the table felt this was a really good outcome and worth exploring in their own surgeries.  Feedback will be sought from all surgeries at the next joint PPG meeting.).
Church Avenue
RE had only been recently asked to attend the meeting and explained that to his knowledge there was not much activity in relation to the PPG at his Practice.   He felt that there was potential to look into this especially as the HoH PCN was beginning to move forward.  RE emphasised that he would certainly be proactive in taking back what he had heard and hoped the Practice would be part of the HoH PPG going forward.

Dr Moss & Partners

PB circulated three documents to the group, explaining the nature of the Practice PPG, its agreed work across the last year, an update about key projects, and the main achievements of members.  She emphasised that these were offered as potentially useful information for the network and not, in any way, as examples of how PPGs should work.  (Action: All to read/share, within their Practices and provide general feedback at the next joint PPG meeting).       

PB instigated a general discussion to see if it was felt there would be any value in exploring the formation of the HOH PPG from those present.  There was unanimous agreement to continue to do this and it was agreed to have a meeting of the PPGs covered in the HoH PCN. MH was really keen to see the work started tonight to continue and encouraged the further meetings of those present in the near future. (Action: PB to generate a meeting of the various PPG members present.)
AK indicated that he thought it would be beneficial for the PCN and the PPG to meet possibly 4 times per year. 
Item 4.  National Association of Patients Participation Information

As the identified NAPP member on behalf of Dr Moss and Partners, MH gave a short explanation of the comprehensive NAPP on-line resource and how the information could perhaps be valuable for the joint PPG network in the future.  The Kingswood Practice have had NAPP membership for some time which they have found useful.  (Action: all at the meeting to further consider how selected parts of the NAPP information might be identified and shared in the future).   

Item 5.  Health and Social Care Event at Cedar Court, Harrogate

ML explained what the HARA was about and what its aims were in relation to the wellbeing of the patient body in Harrogate.  It is holding an event on 7th  November – 9:30 to 14:00 at the Cedar Court venue and it was hoped that those who were involved with the PPG would find this illuminating and valuable.

MB explained that it was about the changes to Health and Social Care in the future and a better delivery of services to the population.  This was something that would be of importance to all and the presentations would help explain what the thoughts are going forward.
AOB
1. AK asked if there was anyone who would help in a project being undertaken about on-line diagnosis.  If they could have a quick chat at the end of the meeting he would be most grateful.

2. PB asked if anyone would be interested in taking part in PARKRUN as either a participant or volunteer helper.  James Sharratt of Dr Moss and Ptns is involved with the organisation and sees this as a way of getting people active.  

PARKRUN is free and it encourages people to walk, jog or run. The link below is for future events:
https://www.parkrun.org.uk/harrogate/futureroster   James Sharratt is keen to support this either as a PPG or as individuals so if you are interested, let us know!
Meeting closed at 20:00
Date, venue and time of next meeting to be advised.
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